Approved

Town of Randolph office of the selectmen

MINUTES OF MEETING - March 22, 2021

Members Present: Michele Cormier, John Turner, Lauren Bradley Kevin Rousseau, Jon Martinson

The meeting began at 7:00 PM

Vouchers were reviewed and signed.

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS:

Jon Martinson asked the town for approval to remove a few trees to improve his view across Durand Road from his house on town land near the Ravine House Pool. The board asked him to clearly mark the trees, Lauren will review them and she will contact the Randolph Foundation to let them know about the project.

A building permit from Wayne Frechette was approved.

Lauren moved to re-appoint Laura Brockett the Forest Commission. John seconded and the vote was unanimous.

The board approved a supplement to the intent to cut for Broadacres Trust.

The board approved a request for solar exemption from Maggie Baker

The board reviewed renewal of the mowing contract with Derek Croteau. Lauren moved to accept the terms (which do not change in 2021), John seconded and the vote was unanimous.

The board approved the renewal of the contract with Wayno's for trash and recycling pick up.

The Planning Board chair John Scarinza will send to the Board of Selectmen a letter regarding the building permit requests for Dennis Tupick. The letter identifies the use as 100% personal and that the Selectmen can approve the permit with that stipulation.

Lauren reported that the Conservation Commission has approved gifts of land from the Berry family and the Potter-Arbree family. Lauren moved that the town accept these gifts pending approval at town meeting. John seconded and the vote was unanimous.

The board discussed an action plan for re-construction of Durand Road. It was agreed we should pursue getting RFP's (requests for proposals) from engineering firms in order to move forward on a bidding process by summer. The board agreed it would be important to interview the firms interested so they are clear on what the town expects for a finished product.

The meeting adjourned at 8 pm	
Randolph Board of Selectmen	
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman	John Turner, Selectmen
Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman	excused Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen